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Naseby Parish Council meet on the first 

Thursday of each month (excluding 

January and August). All meetings have 

returned to in-person meetings. 

Please check the monthly meeting 

agendas on the Parish Council website. 

All agendas and minutes can be accessed 

via www.naseby.org, including the parish 

notice board located on School Lane. 

 

CONTACT US: 

Josie Flavell  

Clerk to Naseby Parish Council 

E: clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com 

T: 07471 134 931 

 

 

Naseby News is our very own village  

newsletter paid for by Naseby Parish  

Council. All contributions of interesting  

village news, are gratefully received and 

thank you to those who provided articles  

for this edition. 

It costs as little as £7.50 to advertise  

your business. All funds received from  

advertising will go towards printing costs. 

Contact Josie Flavell, Parish Clerk, for  

more details  

tel: 07471 134931 or email:  

clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com 

 
A big THANK YOU goes out to Liz Capell and her helpers for  

delivering the ‘Naseby News’. If you are able to help our  

volunteer delivery team, please contact the Parish Clerk. 

 

 

http://www.naseby.org/


 

 
 
 
 
  

 

SUMMER 2022 

  

WHAT’S INSIDE: 
• Chairman’s Report 21/22 

• Parish Council Updates 

• Parish Council Meetings 

• All Saints Church News  

• Councillor Vacancy 

• Naseby C of E Primary 
Academy News 

• Village Book Exchange 

• Naseby WI & Events 

• New Defibrillator 

• Platinum Jubilee Update 

• Village Hall Private Event 
Justification 

• Hopper Bus Service 

• Twelfth Night Outdoor 
Theatre 

• Make Do & Mend Event 

• Naseby Village Fayre 

• Age UK Report 

• Northamptonshire School  
of Dance 

• Sudoku Puzzle 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 
 
Please see the below for the list of dates for the forthcoming Parish Council 
meetings. 
 
These meetings are held on the first Thursday of every month with the 
exception of January and August. 
 
The meeting venue is the Methodist Chapel on Gynwell, with all meetings 
starting at 7:30pm.   
 
You are welcome to attend any meeting and make representations against 
items on the agenda only. No other business can be discussed if it is not 
on the agenda, so please contact the Clerk 5 days in advance of all 
meetings should you require an item to be added to the agenda. 
 

▪ 7th July 
▪ 1st September 
▪ 6th October 
▪ 3rd November 
▪ 1st December 

 

The Annual Parish meeting date for local organisations to be able to report 
back on the previous year’s events, has yet to be determined but will be 
advertised via an Agenda, the village notice board, and social media posts. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

YOUR COMMUNITY NEEDS YOU! 
Parish Councillor Vacancy 

Naseby Parish Council currently has a vacancy for a member of the public to 

become a Parish Councillor 

If you feel you would like to get involved in making decisions about your local 

community, local issues and make a significant contribution to the area in which 

you live or work, then this is the position for you! 

Do you have an interest in your local 

community, environment, transport, 

amenities, planning and housing 

issues, community events, anti-social 

behaviour, and policing, as well as your 

local government finances and want to 

make a difference then please apply! 

▪ You must be aged 18 years and over, eligible to vote and have lived or 

worked in the parish of Naseby for 12 months or more, or within 3 miles 

of the parish boundary. 

▪ Any elector can identify a potential councillor and nominate candidates 

for election and have the right to elect a councillor who represents their 

interests. 

▪ Unless ten electors of the Parish give written notice to the Proper Officer 
of West Northants Council (Electoral Services, West Northamptonshire  
Council, Council Offices, Lodge Road, Daventry, NN11 4FP) requesting 
an election to fill this vacancy, the Parish Council will fill the vacancy by 
co-option at its next available meeting, or by election if the vacancy falls 
within an election year. 

 
Please apply in writing to Josie Flavell, Clerk to Naseby Parish Council 
 
Naseby Parish Council 
36 Kingstyle Close 
Crick, NN6 7ST 
 
Email: clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com 
Tel:     07471 134931 

  

 

 
 

 

 

mailto:clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com


 
  

EVENT DATES & 
INFORMATION 

 

 

July  
1st July – Naseby Book Exchange Grand Opening with MP Chris 
Heaton-Harris – outside of the Methodist Church at 3:40pm 

6th July – Coffee Morning at 10am to 12 noon - Methodist Chapel 

14th July – Naseby WI – The Secret Museum of Spalding –   
                 Gentlemen’s Society 
 
15th July - Twelfth Night Outdoor Theatre at the Village Hall 
                 5:30pm Gates open for picnics 
                 7:00pm Show starts 
 
17th July (10am – 5pm) – Naseby Village Fayre at the Village Hall 

 
September  
8th Sept – Naseby WI – Feeling Good – Looking Good  

10th/11th Sept – Make Do and Mend Eco Event at the Village Hall 
                         10am till 4pm 
 
October  
13th October – Naseby WI – My Life & Times in Farming and Hedge 
Laying 
 
 

November 
10th November – Naseby WI – The Teamwork Trust (Local Charity 
supporting adults with autism) 
 
12/13th November – Alice in Wonderland 1-4pm at Cripps Hall, 
Northampton 
 

 

 

 

 



  

NASEBY BOOK EXCHANGE 
 
A lot has happened since first asking for help with  
this idea in the Autumn of last year. By the time you  
read this, the Book Exchange will have been built in  
the front garden of the Methodist Chapel in Church  
Street, and you may even have been to our Grand Opening on July 1st where 
our local MP Chris Heaton-Harris is to cut the ribbon and officially open it. 
We now have an official logo which you can see here and also on the shed. 
 
The response from Naseby has been very enthusiastic and has encouraged 
those of us who have been working on this little community project since 
November last year. The Exchange will be filled with books donated from the 
village, and the quality of them all has been outstanding. It’s been a Naseby 
village team effort all the way, with all sorts of books donated and 
something for everyone to enjoy.  
 
All we need now is for people to use the Book Exchange as much as possible 
by bringing books to exchange and taking books to read and share, so that 
the books are renewed and changed regularly. If you take a book you can 
return it or keep it – it’s up to you! It would be a great help if everyone helps 
us to keep the books tidy and let us know of any issues. We are now ‘live’ on 
Facebook as Naseby Book Exchange if you would like to join and keep in 
touch.  
 
You will now be able to view Naseby Book Exchange on the Little Free Library 
map of the world if you go to their website www.littlefreelibrary.org. Our 
little shed is huge compared to most of their little libraries! 
 
Many thanks to everyone who has supported this project so far. 
 
 

Naseby Book Exchange Group 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.littlefreelibrary.org/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 21/22 
 

COUNCILLORS: We have 8 seats which were all filled at the end of the year. Our 
current Councillors are Paul Reedman, Steve Howat, Lyn Dyett, Rachael Johnson, 
Stephen Davies, David Hall, Antonia Collins, and Margaret Anderson. Thanks to all 
Councillors for their work in the last year but particularly to Stephen Davies as Vice 
Chairman and to Lyn Dyett who is stepping down after 4 years. 
 

MEETINGS: In the year we have had 10 normal meetings and a finance sub-
committee meeting. Following a long period of virtual meetings, we resumed 
physical meetings in May 2021 in the Methodist Chapel. Unfortunately, the Annual 
Meeting of the Parish which involves residents, clubs and village organisations could 
not take place in 2021 due to Covid restrictions. 
 

A working group created to deal with the June 2022 Jubilee celebrations has had 4 
meetings so far and is chaired by our Clerk. 
 

PLANNING APPLICATIONS: 18 planning applications of various types have been 
examined and commented upon. There have been no major applications. 
 

COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY: We received no additional Community 
Infrastructure Levy (CIL) contributions, and the balance of our CIL fund has been 
spent this year. 
 

GRANTS: No Parish Council Grants have been awarded during 2021/22. 
 

PLAY AREA: The play area continues to be well used and some minor work has been 
undertaken including replacing the seats to the covered blue seat unit and installing 
additional grass reinforcement carpet adjacent to the Zip Wire start platform. 
Thanks to the team of Councillors who carry out a weekly inspection of the play area. 
 

GRASS CUTTING: 2021 was the 2nd year of the 3 year contracts for our two grass 
cutting contracts.   Maximow continued cutting the village hall playing field and 
Countrywide Grounds Maintenance continued to cut road verges, the churchyard, 
the play area, the area adjacent to the village hall car park, the public open space 
adjacent to Hammonds Mews and the off-road paths from High Street alongside the 
allotments and between the village hall and Cottesbrooke Road. 
 

BUSES: Buses operated by UNO provided a 60 service from Naseby to Northampton on 
Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday and 59 service to Market Harborough on Tuesday 
and Friday.  Parish Councils along the routes contributed to the operational costs with 
the balance provided by West Northamptonshire Council. Naseby’s contribution was 
£1,604. Following the refusal of some councils to contribute, the 60 route towards 
Northampton changed to pass through Brixworth rather than via Chapel Brampton and 
the stop at Cold Ashby was removed. 
 
 
Following the refusal of some councils to contribute, the 60 route towards 
Northampton changed to pass through Brixworth rather than via Chapel Brampton 
and the stop at Cold Ashby was removed. 
 



  

BENCHES: Three benches were installed around the village hall playing field. These 
are constructed from recycled waste plastic and should require little or no 
maintenance. 
 

VEGETATION CLEARANCE: Extensive clearance of shrubbery and vegetation was 
undertaken to open up view’s of the historic Battle Obelisk from Clipston Road. 
Clearance of overgrown vegetation in the All Saints churchyard was also undertaken 
to enhance its appearance. 
 

HOUSING NEEDS SURVEY: A housing needs survey was carried out by West 
Northants Council and a report was issued in August 2021. This indicated a need for 
5 additional affordable housing units over the next 5 years. 
 

CCTV: A CCTV system has been installed on the outside of the village hall which 
covers the playing field, car park and play area. 
 

KELMARSH WIND COMMUNITY BENEFIT: The charity has 8 trustees who are 
nominated by their respective parish councils and serve for a period of 3 years. 
There are two each from the qualifying parishes of Kelmarsh, Haselbech, Clipston 
and Naseby.  Richard Nicholson and Scott Westaway served as our two trustees 
during the year however Scott stepped down in March 2022 and has been replaced 
by Stephen Davies. 
 

PRECEPT 2022/23: The parish council precept has been maintained at £31,500 for  
2022/23, the same figure as for 2021/22. 
 

VILLAGE HALL: The village hall opened up in early 2022 after the relaxation of Covid 
restrictions and an attractive programme of events has been put in place by the 
Village Hall Committee.   Improvements to the hall kitchen and some additional 
paths and paving are planned for the coming year.  
A Wind Farm grant for a 2nd village defibrillator has recently been awarded to 
Naseby Football Club. It is to be mounted on the village hall wall and will be 
maintained by the Parish Council. 
 

GYM EQUIPMENT AREA: We are investigating the provision of a small exercise area 
within the village hall playing field containing a number of exercise machines. We 
would hope to obtain grants towards this. 
 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT REORGANISATION: West Northamptonshire Council became 
operational on the 1st April with its 93 councillors elected in May 2021. Its 
responsibilities cover those previously exercised by Northamptonshire County 
Council and the 3 former district councils (Northampton Borough, Daventry District 
and South Northamptonshire). Naseby sits within the Brixworth electoral Ward, and 
our 3 Councillors are Jonathan Harris, Cecile Irving-Swift and Kevin Parker. 
 
 



  

LOCAL GOVERNMENT REORGANISATION: There has been little apparent change so 
far in the way the new Unitary Council relates to constituent parish and town 
councils. Refuse and rates are being collected, schools are operating, parks and car 
parks are open etc.  
 

Our main point of contact is on planning applications where we are consulted on 
applications within our area. To date there has been little change in the systems 
being used or the council staff involved. There are 3 separate Local Plans, one for 
each of the former district / borough councils and there are currently 3 distinct 
online planning application recording and management systems which do not all 
offer the same functions. A new common system is proposed which will require West 
Northants Council to install a new computer system. 
 

A second area of parish interest is Highway Maintenance which at the moment is still 
being carried out under the former county council contract covering both North 
Northamptonshire and West Northamptonshire areas. New contracts are being 
tendered during 2022 for the separate North and West councils’ areas. 
 

A substantial body of work has already been undertaken on a programme of 
transformation of the organisation and functions of West Northants Council, but this 
has been hampered by work from home guidelines. It will potentially take 5 to 10 
years for the full efficiency savings of the new council to be realised and will entail 
wide ranging changes to contracts, staffing, and property. 
 

There have been hints at devolving some additional functions down to parish and 
town councils, but details are not yet available. A survey of West Northants Council 
assets within parishes and of services provided to parishes is currently under way. 
 

VOLUNTEERS: Many thanks to… 

• Geoff Capell for moving and maintaining the speed information display unit.  

• Roger Carter and Daron Locke for the weekly defibrillator inspections. 

• Margaret Anderson for organising the Xmas tree event. 

• Liz Capel and the team who deliver Naseby News. 

• The Naseby Good Neighbours Group for arranging help, support and assistance 
for families adversely affected by Covid restrictions including loss of employment. 

 

PARISH CLERK: Many thanks to Josie Flavell our Clerk and Responsible Financial 
Officer for her sound advice and for coping so efficiently with the changes caused by 
Covid regulations.    
 

Paul Reedman, Chairman 
Naseby Parish Council 

 31st March 2022 

 
 
 
 



PLATINUM JUBILEE PARTY – PLAN B! 
 

 

Many thanks to the Jubilee Working Group for meticulously planning 
the village street party in School Lane, complete with road closure, 
bunting and decorations, games on the school playing field, the 
village band performing, and a display of pupils work in the school. 
But that was Plan A. 
 
Due to the atrocious weather forecast the Working Group had to 
rapidly devise Plan B using the village hall. This entailed delaying 
the start until 2:15 pm which allowed just enough time to set up 
tables and decorate inside and outside. School work was displayed 
upstairs, and the band set up outside in the marquee. None of this 
could even start until an earlier birthday function finished at 1.00 pm. 
 
The attendance was brilliant with every seat in the main hall taken 
and what would have potentially been a disaster in School Lane was 
turned into success. As a bonus we all had the opportunity to meet 
her Majesty’s full size cardboard cutout.  
 
Thanks again to the Jubilee Working Group and to all of the 
volunteers who helped on the day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



  

COUNCIL TAX ENERGY REBATE 
 
The government has announced a £150.00 Council Tax energy rebate for 
those residents who live in properties in Council Tax bands A to D 
(inclusive). 
 

You must be the liable person for Council Tax and the property must be 
your main home as of 1 April 2022. 
Visit the Government website for further information: 
 

Direct Debit Customers 
Residents who pay their Council Tax by Direct Debit will begin to see the 
£150 Council Tax Energy Rebate credited into their bank account from the 
16 May 2022 onwards. 
 

If you are one of several residents who are jointly liable, we will make the 
payment into the live bank account that we have on record for the 
household. The bank account name must match one of the residents on the 
Council Tax bill. 
 

If you have not had a Council Tax instalment claimed by Direct Debit by 1 
May 2022 in respect of the 2022/23 annual Council Tax charge, then you 
will need to follow the application process outlined below for Non Direct 
Debit customers. 
 

Non Direct Debit Customers 
All households who do not pay their council tax by direct debit, will receive a 
letter inviting them to apply via an online application form using a dedicated 
website.  All letters will be issued from the week commencing 16 May 2022 
onwards. 
 

All applications will be subject to a series of validation checks before any 
payments are made, this will include the requirement to upload a bank 
statement dated within the last three months to verify your bank account 
details. 
 

Once in receipt of your letter to complete the application process you will be 
redirected to grant approval which is the system used by Ascendant 
Solutions Limited. You will require a unique passcode, which will be 
contained within your letter, to complete the application. 
 

If you are unable to access or complete the online form you will be able to 
make application in writing, further details will be provided in your letter. 
To ensure that all eligible residents receive the benefit of the £150 Council 
Tax energy rebate, any residents that have not made an application by the 
31 July 2022 will have their Council Tax account credited with the £150 
payment. 

 



 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH NEWS 
 

 

Dear Friends, 
I wrote this letter just before all the excitement of the Platinum Jubilee festivities!  I do hope the 
village was able to enjoy the many different opportunities there was to celebrate the long and 
faithful reign of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth. 
For many of us, she is the only monarch we have known, and has been a constant figure 
throughout all the changes that have taken place, from political to personal, from national to 
local.  Her longevity is certainly impressive but, more than that, for me it is her steadfast 
commitment to her role that is exceptional.  Yes, she is insulated from many of the challenges 
and difficulties faced by the average man or woman in the street – she doesn’t know what 
poverty feels like, has not had to cope with the relentless demands of a young family or elderly 
relative, hasn’t lacked social or medical care at any time.   
She has, though, known family breakdowns, scandals, and devastating personal loss and grief 
when loved ones have died - and she has experienced them not just in private but right out 
there in the public eye, for all to see and all to have an opinion on.   
Most of us will know how easy it is for our words and actions to be misinterpreted, be taken out 
of context, cause hurt when none was meant, make a situation worse when all we intended was 
to make it better!  
For the Queen, her every action, every public or overheard word, is up for analysis, dissection, 
and interpretation. Assumptions are made, sides are taken, and soon we are all piling in with 
our assessment and judgement.  
Yet despite this constant scrutiny, the relentless demands of always being Queen - never just a 
face in the crowd, but the face the crowd has come to see – despite all this, she has remained 
faithful to her role as our monarch, has made it her life’s work, dedicated herself completely to 
serving her country.   
And she has been faithful to her work because she has profound faith in the God who called her 
to serve and anointed and commissioned her.  Her faith is part and parcel of who she is in a 
deeply personal sense, of course, but also in the role she has lived out.  She has had the strength 
to go on, to remain true to her calling only because she understands that God is with her, 
guiding, strengthening, and upholding.   
So, although it must at times cause her deep pain and distress, it is not the judgement of the 
world that matters to her, but rather the judgement of God.  She knows herself to be his 
beloved child, a disciple of Christ, and whatever the difficulties faced, and  
criticisms heard, she can be confident that he knows her completely, all  
the secrets of her heart, and the truth of her intentions. 
Each of us is called by God, just as she is; each of us, like her has a role to  
play in building his Kingdom.  If we can undertake our callings, and live out  
our roles, whatever they are, half as well as the Queen, then this country  

and the whole of creation will be a better place because of it. 
With every blessing, 

Miranda 
The Revd Canon Miranda Hayes 
The Naseby Group of Parishes: Clipston, Haselbech, Kelmarsh, Marston Trussell,  
Naseby, Sibbertoft and Welford 
email: rector@nasebygroup.org Tel : 01858 525342 / www.nasebygroup.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

VILLAGE HALL PRIVATE EVENT JUSTIFICATION 
 

 

 
Naseby village hall trustees recently hired the hall and recreation ground to a 
‘private event’ over a long weekend. We asked for villagers to respect the wishes 
of the event organisers and refrain from using the recreation ground during that 
period. I thank all those that went elsewhere for this 3 day period to exercise their 
dog or indeed themselves. A tiny minority in the village objected to the recreation 
ground being off limits for this event, this is our response. 
 
We only close the recreation ground (never the children’s playground) after due 
consultation with an event organiser, many factors are considered including 
Health and Safety, Security, type of event, and number of participants expected. It 
is of course in the interest of most event organisers to have the public admitted to 
their events, only in exceptional circumstances is a private event requested or 
allowed. 
 
Events such as these bring in much needed revenue which enables the trustees to 
run and maintain the facilities on behalf of the village. Improvements recently 
carried out include a complete new kitchen, new thermal curtains, roof repairs 
and repairs to the damaged goals in the sports court are about to take place. 
 
We are also planning further improvements, providing a proper footpath to the 
sports court to make it accessible to wheelchair users, extending and improving 
the car park, refurbishment of the changing rooms and of course changing the 
heating system and installation of a suspended ceiling to reduce our electricity 
costs and lower our carbon footprint. 
 
We apply for grant funding where possible but do need the money raised from 
events to help finance these improvements. 
 
Our village fair is taking place on Sunday July 17th, like last year, it will be free to 
enter for all residents, the cost of putting on an event like this is huge, without 
other organisers bringing events, both public and private to Naseby we would 
have to charge an entry fee to our own fair. 
 
We are also bringing live professional theatre to Naseby this year; the cost of 
these touring groups is underwritten by the management team of the hall using 
funds from events on the recreation ground. 
 

 



   

 

 

 
 
 
The village hall and recreation ground is registered with the charity commission. 
The trustees run the charity on behalf of the village, the current trustees believe 
that restricting access to the recreation ground for just a few days a year for the 
income it provides is reasonable and proportional. There are other places 
available for dog walking and personal exercise within the village that are safe 
and accessible, indeed until about 20 years ago the recreation ground was off 
limits to dogs, as Welford recreation ground still is. 

The trustees meet every month, on the fourth Wednesday at 7.30pm in the 
upstairs room at the village hall, if you wish to question the trustees about their 
policies or have any other comments, I welcome you to attend and have your say. 
 
You can of course influence these policies by becoming a trustee yourself and 
assist in the running and management of the hall and recreation ground, we 
always welcome new people to our team. 
 
To keep up to date with events please like and follow Naseby village hall on 
Facebook or join the Naseby village WhatsApp page. 

 

 



 

 
REPORTING HIGHWAY FAULTS  
 

 

 
 
It is now simple to report highway faults yourself online using FixMyStreet 
(https://FixMyStreet.com).  Examples would be potholes, damaged street signs, 
missing or damaged kerbs etc.  
 

The on-screen instructions are reasonably easy to follow. Insertion of a post code 
brings up a map of the location and a list of reports by other people indicated by 
yellow circles on the map.  The area of map can be moved around and enlarged to 
identify the precise spot of interest where you can place a new fault marker.  
  

For example, to report a pothole click ‘Roads’ on the list of faults and a 
subcategory appears on which ‘potholes / highway condition’ should be clicked. A 
photo can be added which shows the pothole (close up and wide view if possible). 
 

On the next screen a brief description should be inserted. You do not need to use 
a password but should provide an email address. Do NOT click the small box If you 
do not wish your name to be publicly attached to your report. 
 

When you have submitted the report to FixMyStreet you will receive an email 
with a copy of what you have input. If you are happy you are requested to confirm 
that you wish it to be submitted to Northamptonshire Highways. 
 

You will then receive emails direct from Northamptonshire Highways logging the 
report and in due course indicating what action they intend. 
 

Please note that in Naseby, streetlighting is the responsibility of the Parish Council 
and faults should be reported to the Clerk or any Parish Councillor. 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

https://fixmystreet.com/


 HOPPER BUS 
 
In addition to the 59/ 60 buses which provide for shopping trips to Market 
Harborough on Tuesday and Friday and to Northampton on Monday, 
Wednesday and Thursday, a Hopper Bus service has started operating from 
Naseby and other villages on a pilot basis. 
 
A leaflet explaining the service was recently delivered to every household by 
the local Liberal Democrat Focus Team. The bus operates on Tuesdays and 
serves Cottesbrooke, Haselbech, Naseby, Cold Ashby, Thornby, Creaton and 
Brixworth and travels to Aldi at Moulton with an hour for shopping and stops 
for around an hour at Brixworth to allow access to shops, the cafe and 
library. 
 
A 14-seater mini bus is being used and stops are only made if there is 
demand. Bus passes are accepted. 
 
If you are interested in using the scheme, please initially contact one of the 
Focus Team. On your first journey the driver will provide further details of 
how to book again. 
 
Initial use has been encouraging to the extent that already a further route to 
Rushden Lakes shopping centre near Wellingborough is being explored. 
 
Focus Team member contacts are 
Anna Hughes   email anna_toadhall@icloud.com 
Christine Ware    07899 845627 
Tony Nixon         07786 705566 

 

 



  

 

FUNDRAISING! 
 

 
66 Year old from Naseby, prepares to walk over 2000 kilometers  

for Prostate Cancer UK 
 

Kemal Chetitah, a 66-year-old man from Naseby is walking 2040 kilometers from 
Canterbury to Rome to raise money for leading men’s health charity, Prostate 
Cancer UK. Kemal has form for taking on walking challenges and you may have seen 
him training on the roads around Northamptonshire in preparation for this 
challenge.  
 
Kemal is hoping to raise over £8000 by completing the walk, leaving Canterbury on 
16th May, passing through five countries and three major mountain ranges all 
within 80 days. Starting at Canterbury Cathedral, he will walk the North Downs Way 
to Dover, before setting sail for France. Once there he will cross the undulating 
plains of Northern France with their war cemeteries & poppy fields, through to the 
mountains of Jura and into Switzerland, crossing the Alps at the Great St Bernard 
Pass. After the Alps, his route winds its way through the wetlands of the River Po 
and its tributaries, then crosses the Apennines, the main mountain range of Italy to 
the Mediterranean coast and the Tuscan countryside, finishing in Lazio at the 
Vatican and St. Peters in Rome. Kemal punishing schedule should mean he arrives 
in Rome by the 4thAugust this year, with all profits going to join the fight to help 
save men’s lives.   
 
Kemal was inspired to take on the challenge for Prostate Cancer UK in honor of his 
father & brother who have both suffered from the disease. Currently one man dies 
every 45 minutes from prostate cancer in the UK. That’s more than 11,500 men a 
year and by 2030, prostate cancer is set to become the most commonly diagnosed 
cancer of all in the UK 
 
 
 
To help Kemal continue to raise money visit 
https://www.collectionpot.com/pot/kemal  
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NEW VILLAGE DEFIBRILLATOR 
 
The 2nd and new village defibrillator has now  
been installed at the Village Hall. 
 
This machine has been purchased with the aid  
of a grant from the Kelmarsh Windfarm Community Benefit CIO 
which was awarded to Naseby Football Club.   
 
It has been installed by the Village Hall Committee at the same time 
as the new kitchen installation and will be maintained by the Parish 
Council as an addition to the Methodist Chapel defibrillator. 
 
Both defibrillators are for public access and need an access code to 
get into the cabinet to reach the defibrillators. Telephone 999 or 111 
to obtain the code for the particular location (Village Hall or 
Methodist Chapel) 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
 
 
 

 

NASEBY WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
 
Well, we have now or back into our routine following Covid 
restrictions and are enjoying monthly meetings in the Chapel again. 
We have some great talks to look forward to, including “The Secret 
Museum of the Spalding Gentleman’s Society.”  This sounds 
intriguing and promises to be amusing. There is also a summer 
outing to Elton Hall in August, our first coach trip for a couple of 
years. 
 
Recently, we enjoyed a lovely spring afternoon amongst the 
bluebells at Coton Manor, followed by a cuppa in the courtyard. 
Fortunately, the weather was lovely, so it was really nice to wander 
around the Garden. 
 
Our Membership remains stable, and we have a few new Members 
who have recently joined us. 
 
We meet on the second Thursday of every month at 7.30pm. 
Guests are always welcome, and copies of the Programme can be 
obtained from Liz Capell.   lizziecapell@hotmail.co.uk or 01604 
740568. If you are new to village do contact us and come along to a 
meeting. 
 

Liz Capell (Secretary) 
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NASEBY WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
PROGRAMME 
 
Meetings are ‘normally’ held in Naseby Methodist  
Chapel at 7.30pm on the second Thursday of each month 
 
July 14th   
The Secret Museum of Spalding - Gentlemen’s Society 
Speaker: Patty Harris 
An amusing story! 
 
September 8th  
Feeling Good – Looking Good 
Speaker: Lesley Clarke 
Discovering which clothes, styles and colours work best for you. 
 
October 13th  
My Life and Times in Farming and Hedge Laying 
Speaker: Clive Matthew 
 
November 10th  
The teamwork Trust 
Speaker: Victoria Bell 
Local charity that works with and supports autistic adults 
 
December 8th  
Christmas Wreath Workshop 
Speaker: Shirley Henderson 
Shirley is a member of Market Harborough Flower Club and an experienced 
demonstrator 
 
February 9th 2023  
The History of Ballet 
Speaker: Natalie Carter 
Northamptonshire School of Dance 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

NASEBY WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
PROGRAMME 
 
 
March 9th 2023 
My Parents and World War II 
Speaker: Mike Hermann 
The story of an evacuee from Sunderland and a refugee from Czechoslovakia and 
a life in Brixworth! 
 
Social Activities 
▪ 5th May 2022 - Bluebells at Coton Manor 
▪ 23rd June 2022 - Kilworth House Theatre ‘Carousel’ 
▪ 26th July 2022 – Pimms and Chat 
▪ 12th August 2022 – Visit to Elton Hall, Peterborough 
▪ 20th October 2022 – Autumn Lunch (venue TBA) 
▪ 12th January 2023 – Christmas Lunch (venue TBA) 
▪ Walking Group and Book Club 

 
 
New members always welcome, please contact Angela Carter 
(President) angelajcarter@live.com if you would like to join 
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NASEBY CHURCH OF ENGLAND 
PRIMARY ACADEMY 
 
It doesn’t seem like a moment ago since I wrote to introduce  
myself in the Naseby Parish News! I have thoroughly enjoyed my first year as 
Head of School at Naseby and would like to thank children, staff, parents, 
Governors, GMAT Directors & the Naseby local community, for making me 
feel so welcome & supported. I am looking forward to September when we 
hope to be welcoming back in school, more regular; visitors, volunteers & our 
‘Naseby Neighbours’. As I write this, I am greatly looking forward to joining 
the Naseby Jubilee Big lunch and inviting everyone to take part in Traditional 
Games on the paddock afterwards. The children’s work on the Platinum 
Jubilee will be on display in class 3 for you to enjoy.  
 
If you would like to keep up to date with our weekly newsletter, go to our 
school website, click on the News & Events tab and then select Newsletter; 
https://www.nasebyschool.co.uk/news-and-events/newsletters.  
Below, each class have given an overview of what they have enjoyed this year 
at school and what they love about our school.  
 
News from Fantastic Fox Cubs Class  (Class 1)  
“Each term we love doing our topics and this year have enjoyed learning 
about; The Titanic, Plants, World War One & ‘The Platinum Jubilee’. Our 
favourite topic was 'The Great fire of London' where we made Tudor Houses, 
wrote letters to King Charles II explaining why a fire break is a good idea, as 
well as diary entries. We have also enjoyed learning about different religions 
such as Islam. 
 
We love lots of things about our school;  
- lots of teachers who make learning fun 
- our paddock where we eat our lunches and have lots of space to 

play games like football 
- our wonderful trim trail!  

 

This term we are very excited about Sports Day!” 
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News from Busy Badgers  Class  (Class 2)  
“This term we have enjoyed learning about: forces and magnets through 
experiments in science as well as  making our own magnetic board games; 
‘Money’ in maths; reading the Iron Man story, writing a story map & 
building ‘Iron Man’ models and sketching formula 1 cars in Art. We are 
looking forward to: learning more maths; moving into years 4 & 5 & Sports 
day! 
 
What do we love about school? Being with our friends, Art and DT, School 
dinners, learning new thing & the teachers.” 
 
News from Wise Wolves  Class  (Class 3)  
“This year we have loved learning about: History – Egyptians and building a 
tomb & Greek mythology; God & the Big Bang; ‘Motivational Maths’; Art; 
Dance; IT using Chrome Books; P.E.; Science & R.E. We have also loved: 
having mental health support when we need it from the Nurture Team as 
well as help with our learning from teachers and staff; showing our support 
for others through charity days and Ukraine Day; the support we got before 
SATs such as booster group & Year 6 having breakfast together on SATs 
days; winning sports tournaments with other schools; silent reading times; 
reading to Fantastic Fox Cubs Class and being able to play together as a 
whole school.” 
 
What we love about our school: “It is quiet; our calm and peaceful Library 
bus; school dinners; our paddock; being with friends; my teachers; our kind 
& caring teachers and community; our Nurture Garden and gardening with 
Mrs. Ellis; amazing Year 6 hoodies & the forest school area.” 
“Next year we are looking forward to: school trips, year 6 end of year camp 
out, getting our bike license, moving to our next school and being a good 
role model.” 

Yours faithfully, 
Mrs. L.  Cook - B.Ed. Hons.  CoEPQH - Head of School 



 

 
 
 

Firstly, I would like to thank those people who contributed to the Age UK 
collection at the Village Hall Car Park in April. We had a great response, 
and the van went away fully loaded with items to stock their Charity 
shops. There were even a few really interesting old things, that may be 
sold on Ebay for fund raising. It was especially nice for me to meet some 
of the Volunteers who so far have only been a voice on the phone or 
email. I have suggested they come again in a year. Thanks also to Chris 
Bignell for helping to load, and to Jan Hawkes and team, who saved the 
remainder of their stock from the sale that they held for the Ukrainian 
people. 
 

This time, I thought I would remind you about The Daventry District 
Forum. This is a scheme supported by West Northants Council. They 
produce a quarterly Newsletter, which anyone can obtain, either a paper 
copy or by email. There are usually some useful tips as well as information 
about what is going on in the area. They hold regular events and even 
have Tea Dances- a great way to make new friends. Meetings are usually 
held at Daventry Leisure Centre. 
 

I have more information if you need it. There is also a list of useful 
contacts for Health and Well-being. I am happy to supply copies of this. 
You can join or enquire by contacting Emma Parry, on 0300 126 7000. Or 
email ageingwellddc@westnorthants.gov.uk 
 

I hope you have a lovely summer. Please call me if I can be of any 
assistance. 

Liz Capell 
01604 740568 / lizziecapell@hotmail.co.uk 

 
  
 

 

Northamptonshire 

Improving Later Life in 
Northamptonshire 
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Naseby (very) Amateur Dramatic Society 
 
Following the recent success of The Wizard of Oz, a pantomime that 
played to sold out audiences last Mach, Naseby (very) Amateur Dramatic 
Society are looking to build and develop our cast of characters in order to 
provide entertainment in the future. 
 

This is a great opportunity to get involved in a fun activity, make new 
friends, expand your range of abilities and develop great interpersonal 
skills. 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 Fancy producing a show? – get in touch 
 Ambitions of being a Director? – we would love to hear from you. 
 A dab hand with a sewing machine? – please contact us! 

Could you build a ‘set’? – call us! 
 Do you want to be our next leading lady/man? – send us a 

message! 
 

We are looking for people of all shapes, sizes and abilities, or even no 
abilities; we have roles you could be suitable for, you never know until you 
try! 
 

It takes a lot of people to put on a show and we need more of you to get 
involved, otherwise we may struggle to put on another show – ‘oh no you 
won’t’ – ‘oh yes we will’. 
 

Quote from a new member: “I moved to the village during lockdown and 
didn’t know anyone. I went along to a rehearsal for a ‘small part’ and tried 
to fade into the backhground, but by the time the show was on, I was ad-
libbing with the rest of them.  Great fun and made lots of new friends”! 
 

Call Chris T: 07817 441948 / E: nasebyvads@gmail.com 
 

 

mailto:nasebyvads@gmail.com


 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 



 
  

 

 



 
  

 

 
 

 
 

ADVERTISEMENTS 
 
 
 
 

Enjoy dance and fitness classes for all ages in our 
suite of professional studios. 

o Pilates 
o RAD Ballet 
o IDTA Tap-dance  

 
Visit our websites, or get in touch:  

➢ admin@northamptonshiredance.co.uk 
➢ www.northamptonshiredance.co.uk 
➢ www.pilatesbynatalie.co.uk 

    

                  Follow us on Instagram! >>>  

o 50+ Keep Fit 
o Street Dance 
o Contemporary 

 

Find us at The Woodyard, right here in Naseby! 
 

 

 

mailto:admin@northamptonshiredance.co.uk
http://www.northamptonshiredance.co.uk/
http://www.pilatesbynatalie.co.uk/


  

  

 

FREE WALKS 
 
 
 

Time to get walking again! 
 
At this time of year, we start to think about the mud drying up and getting 
out to walk in the beautiful English Countryside again, but where to find 
new and interesting walks? 
 
Walking in Northamptonshire  
https://www.walkinginengland.co.uk/northants has hundreds of walks to 
download and print, free, it also has books of walks, details of all the 
walking groups in the county and much more. Whether you want to walk 
on your own or with a group all the information is there in one place. 
John Harris (the custodian of the website) said ‘There is so much walking 
information on the web but it is difficult to find.  
Walking in Northamptonshire (part of the Walking in England website) has 
brought it together in one place so whether you are walking from home, 
or away on holiday, you will be able to find a walk suitable for you’. 
With walks from half a mile to twelve miles plus long, and a note of 
suitability for pushchairs and wheelchairs, everyone can find a walk to 
enjoy. 
 
So, home or away, check out the websites and get walking! 
 

John Harris 

www.walkinginengland.co.uk 

john@walkinginengland.co.uk 
 

 

https://www.walkinginengland.co.uk/northants
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.walkinginengland.co.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C0617be81913e4a8b78f108d9e99785b2%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637797659268216935%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=7g3Pxg95Mrk%2Bma7vs6ARLeSEdjEzlRm3rMEvO2nuAPg%3D&reserved=0
mailto:john@walkinginengland.co.uk


 
 
  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

SUDUKO PUZZLE 
 

 



 
 

 

 
 

NASEBY’S WHATSAPP GROUPS 
 

Naseby Village: great for asking for help, appeals, 
support, lost/found, donating or selling items, 
recommendations plus village or local events. 

Neighbourhood Watch: purely for alerts about village 
or local crime, concerns, scams or suspicious activity. 

GROUP RULES: Be kind and respectful. No bullying, politics, spam 
or controversial posts. Take conversations outside the group. 

Text: 07739 435744 stating which group you would like to join 

HOUSEHOLD WASTE RECYCLING CENTRES 

 

 

 

 

 BRIXWORTH 
Opening hours: 
Monday 10am to 6pm 
Tuesday Closed 
Wednesday Closed 
Thursday 10am to 6pm 
Friday  10am to 6pm 
Saturday 10am to 6pm 
Sunday  10am to 6pm 
  
Address: Scaldwell Rd, Brixworth, 
Northants, NN6 9YE (8 miles away)  
No appointment needed—site may 
close temporarily during the day to 
disperse queuing traffic obstructing 
the approach roads. Vehicles may 
be asked to return at a later time.  

 
 

 MARKET HARBOROUGH 
Opening hours: 
Monday 9am to 5pm 
Tuesday 9am to 5pm 
Wednesday 9am to 5pm 
Thursday Closed 
Friday  Closed 
Saturday 9am to 5pm 
Sunday  9am to 5pm 
  
Address: Riverside, Market Harboro, 
Leic, LE16 7PT (8 miles away) 
Appointment needed—Vehicles are 
only allowed access to the site with a 
pre-booked online appointment: 
www.leicestershire.gov.uk/popular-
now/book-a-waste-site-appointment  

 

 NASBEY HQ  
Opening hours:  
Monday 7am–7.30pm 
Tuesday 7am–7.30pm 
Wednesday 7am–7.30pm 
Thursday 7am–7.30pm 
Friday 7am–7.30pm 
Saturday 7am–7.30pm 
Sunday 9am–3pm  

 

 


